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PRESENT: Chair John Krick, Vice Chair Tola Perkins, and Commissioners Ryan 

Nelson, Gilbert Lee, Albert Davis, Sr., and Shelly Dunston 

 

ABSENT: Commissioner Kimberly Hiniker 

 

STAFF PRESENT: Carmen Soto  

 

Chair Krick convened the meeting at 5:30 p.m. 

 

ORAL COMMUNICATIONS FROM THE PUBLIC 

There was no one wishing to address the commission.  

 

PRESENTATION FROM HOMIES 

Following discussion and without formal motion, the Commission received and ordered 

filed the presentation from Homies, an organization that provides services that are 

designed to help people with disabilities live independently.  

 

CONSENT CALENDAR 

Following discussion, it was moved by Commissioner Nelson and seconded by 

Commissioner Lee to approve the Consent Calendar as presented below affirming the 

action appropriate to the item.  The motion carried unanimously with Commissioner 

Hiniker absent.  

 

MINUTES 

The minutes of the meeting of March 16, 2023, were approved with corrections to Vice 

Chair Perkins’ update on Conferences, Seminars, and Regional Meetings attended. 

 

DISCUSSION CALENDAR 

 

ABSENCE FROM COMMISSION ON DISABILITIES MEETING ON JULY 21, 2022, OF 

COMMISSIONER KIMBERLY HINIKER 

Following discussion, it was moved by Commissioner Davis and seconded by 

Commissioner Nelson to excuse the absence of Commissioner Hiniker from the July 21, 

2022.  The motion carried unanimously with Commissioners Hiniker absent.  

 

 



 COMMISSION ON DISABILITIES 

MINUTES 
 

THURSDAY MAY 18, 2023, 5:30 P.M. 

PUBLIC COMMENT IN PERSON/TELEPHONE 

ART PICK COUNCIL CHAMBER 

3900 MAIN STREET 

 

 

2 

 

COMMUNICATIONS 

 

UPDATES ON CONFERENCES, SEMINARS AND REGIONAL MEETINGS ATTENDED BY 

COMMISSIONERS 

 

Chair Krick attended the meeting with the Riverside Transit Agency (RTA) and gave 

update on $.25 rides on all local, CommuterLink and GoMicro buses all summer long.  

 

Commissioner Lee discussed activities and meetings attended with Councilmembers and 

job coach group, Yes to More Life.    

 

Vice Chair Perkins attended the Board and Commission Reception with Commissioners 

Nelson, Davis, and Lee, and thanked organizing staff for event.  

 

Commissioner Davis thanks staff for well attended Boards and Commission Reception. 

 

ITEMS FOR FUTURE COMMITTEE CONSIDERATION 

There were no items for future consideration. 

 

 

The meeting adjourned at 6:21 p.m. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

____________________________________ 

CARMEN SOTO 

Deputy City Clerk 


